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Purpose and Scope 
 
Internal Audit has completed an audit of expenditures by departments in the Business and 
Administrative Services Division. The audit was conducted in conjunction with a larger transition 
assessment of the Vice Chancellor for Business and Administrative Services undertaken at the 
request of campus leadership.  The primary purpose of this audit was to ensure that the accounts and 
activities taken over by the next leader over the division are in order and present little future risk of 
controversy.  A secondary purpose was to review that spending has been in line with budgets in order 
to avoid deficit balances in funds and accounts. 
 
Our audit scope included Fiscal Year 2016 – 2017 expenditures by departments that are currently in 
the Business and Administrative Services division. During recent months, Business and Financial 
Services (BFS) and Risk Services began reporting to the Interim Vice Chancellor for Planning and 
Budget. The Business and Administrative Services division currently includes the following 
departments: 

• Office of the Interim Vice Chancellor for Business and Administrative Services 
• Executive Support Team 
• Administrative Coordination Team 
• Business and Financial Strategic Initiatives 
• Police and Public Safety 
• Environmental Health and Safety 
• Human Resources 
• Early Childhood Education Center 
• Records Management 
 

We completed the following testing:    
• Verified that monthly account reviews were completed and appropriately reviewed and 

approved; 
• Reviewed backup documentation for 30 judgmentally selected transactions for appropriate 

business rationale, approvals, and for compliance with UC policy; 
• Reviewed fund balances and current year spending versus the budget appropriations to 

identify deficits; and, 
• Reviewed trends in departmental spending during the last five fiscal years.   

 

Background 
 
Monitoring budgets and approving expenditures are the responsibility of various department 
managers in the Business and Administrative Services division. Administrative employees in the 
Administrative Coordination Team (ACT) process the division’s purchases and reimbursements. 
ACT also provides monthly financial reports to departments to help monitor actual vs. budgeted 
spending.  
 
Conclusion 
 
During the review, we did not identify any issues which could create concern for the next Vice 
Chancellor for Business and Administrative Services. We did not identify any indication of the 
misuse of funds. 
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